
Oslo Middle School 

SAC Meeting 

10/24/22 

 

Admin/Teacher/Staff Attendance: J. Roux, C. Kinsley, S.Rodriguez, K. Brown 

 

Parent Attendance: R.Riley, B.Holmes, D.Gonzalez, M. Riley, T. Podolaseic 

 

Community Partner Attendance: B. Reamy, C. Damutz, J.May 

 

Meeting called to order at 5:02pm– Welcome and Introductions were made by Joanna Roux 

 

SAC minutes from September 26, 2022 reviewed- motion made by R.Riley and 2nd by B.Reamy to approve. 

 

Budget Update: Funds at $8,372.29 

 

SAC Funding Request 

• B. Reamy presented in the absence of M. Hastings due to band rehearsal conflict for upcoming concert. The 

funding request was for $2,376.75 to create a zen den for wildcat teachers and staff. This zen den would have a 

comfortable seating and an atmosphere of relaxation. There would be snacks, waters, and coffee that would be 

stocked for teachers to utilize while making copies or on planning. During conversation, B. Gonzalez stated that 

she would donate the mini fridge for the room. The floor was opened for questions.  Many SAC members stated 

that this would be a great benefit. D. Gonzalez made a motion to approve the 2,376.75 for the creation of the Zen 

Den. B. Holmes made a 2nd to the motion on the floor. All in favor. No nays. The motion carries and passes.  

• K. Brown presented the PBIS funding request for 500.00 to get the Wildcat store up and running for students who 

are earning positive behavior. He explained that this store is a way for students to spend the points on rewards 

that they would like for the positive behavior that is displayed around campus. The store would be open a couple 

days a month for students to spend their points. The 500.00 would help start the store and then replenish as 

needed. The goal is to open the store the 2nd week of November. The floor was opened for questions 

o Question: How are points generated? Mr. Brown stated that students have access to the PBIS platform 

through classlink to check their points.  

o Question: Where will the store be located? Mr. Brown stated that they will be using the ticket windows 

on the side of the gym and will split the alphabet in half to ensure we can move students through quickly.  

o Question: A question was asked about donations. Mr. Brown shared that we have asked for donations 

and we will accept any that anyone is willing to give.  

The floor was closed for questions and a motion was made by R.Riley to approve the 500.00 and a 2nd was 

made by B. Holmes. All in favor. No nays. The motion carries and passes.  

 

• Principal’s Update 

o During the principal’s update, Mr. Kinsley shared the results of our Title 1 Parent and Family Survey (see 

handout).   

▪ He shared that we have afterschool tutoring three days a week with transportation so that 

students can receive help and support in the three areas on the survey that parents requested 

the funds be utilized for: reading, writing, and math.  



▪ Mr. Kinsley went through each of the survey graphs and shared that the best time to meet was 

Monday and Wednesday during the time of 5:00-7:00. He shared that this makes him excited 

because that is when have planned our family engagement activities.  

o Mr. Kinsley shared that we applied for a grant with Verizon to give every students who needs internet a 

hotspot. This grant would be in effect for next school year.  

o Mr. Kinsley shared that Conferences are this week on Wednesday and Thursday.   

o Volleyball has finished their season, and they fought extremely hard. Soccer is finishing their round of 

tournament games and we hope for the best. Mr. Kinsley shared that he is extremely proud of our 

student athletes.  

Open Discussion 

• Mrs. Roux shared that on November 7th from 5:30-7:00 we will hold our first parent and family engagement night. 

We will have district support staff from iReady and Focus to help parents understand student data and set up 

parent focus accounts.  

 

 

Motion to Adjourn meeting at 5:28 by 1st by B.Reamy   2nd R.Riley 

 

SAC will meet again on November 28th , 2022 at 5:00pm in the media center.  

 

 

 


